

GSP Committee Meeting Minutes -- October 3, 2020

Call to order 7:03 p.m.

Attendance:

Scott Pavey
Josh Heinbuch
Neena Jud
Werner Jud

Fred Ball
Dan Zubal
Bill Carr
Matt Sumner

Sean Sumner
Gary Bush
Chris Redmon
Sean Cain

Upcoming Dates:

This weekend: Lyla

Secretary Report:

Minutes approved as amended by WJ
NJ Motion, JH Second

Caretaker Report:

Missing lock on front closet of shower house

Cave gate left unlocked 3 weeks ago. Green service gate unlocked 2 weeks ago

Shower house will hopefully remain open until November. Will be closed when cold snaps start
Dumpster needs to be emptied.

Port-o-lets, should we start cleaning once a month? Starting in December and running through February. Loveless expected this weekend.

Fire ban 6 am to 6 pm in October

Last weekend an ATV was on the property and everywhere. JB sponsored Brian Sauls group, it was a side by side UTV used to get firewood and clear a tree across the trail. Brought by person with mobility issues.

Kitchen valves are being used randomly.

Gas line left on 3 weeks ago.

3 weeks ago there was lots of rain and people were driving across field creating ruts, BC put water in roller to try to minimize the ruts.

One yellow diesel can is missing. WJ borrowed it and will return it full.

9 round concrete stepping stones were dropped off in upper parking lot at least two weeks ago. Scott will use them in the Pavey Beer Garden.

Scott asked how the tractor was performing. BC reported it was working well. Scott will make permanent repairs the next time he is down there.

Treasurer Report:

See WJ for full Report.

Insurance bill was received, WJ is processing through RKC. WJ found discrepancy in insurance and saved some money.

BC asked if phone bill has been received. Josh said it has. It was \$81.93, with about \$40 being taxes and fees. He will contact the London office to see if we can get a better deal, and will contact spectrum to see what deals they have.

NJ Motion JH Second

FoGSP:

JH to host a cleanup of 3 miles stretch on October 17, Rockcastle Recycling will donate \$100 / mile to GSP.

Kitchen:

WJ will not be able to get down to GSP until the end of the month, but needs to replace 2 fittings behind the sink.

Nothing else to report.

JH asked anyone down at GSP for an extended time to check the pan under the sink as it can become full and overflow.

WJ to contact SP when he will be going down.

Phone:

Matt Sumner will be bringing a lot of supplies to work on the lines.

Covid:

KY is suggesting everyone wear a mask.

Emeritus Status:

Fred moved to accept, EJ second. V4.0 has been accepted unanimously.

Keys:

Master key holders are not to loan out keys.

Committee Reps have a set of loaner keys, and should be the only people loaning keys to GSP.

Scouts:

Organized trips through outreach program are cancelled throughout the year.

Self guided trips can still come down. They have done a fine job keeping people separated into small groups and adhering to Covid restrictions.

School Trips:

Went well. There was about 70 people.

Amp in box not working well.

Website:

Any feedback for Gary Bush?

Committee members to review website and look for areas of improvement.

Thanks to DZ for sending minutes, Gary has them posted to the website.

Upcoming:

Sean Sumner has a group coming down Oct 17.

MISC:

Mary Gratsch got hacked, we should be suspicious of any emails.

NJ moved to adjourn, Chris 2nd.

Next meeting, Nov. 12